February 10, 2010

Ben E. Nichols
55759 Highway 330
Collbran, CO 81624

Re: Well Pad PL31SW
Nichols 31-11

Dear Mr. Nichols;

Today I reccived a request from Michael Warren, whom you met when we went to the
on-site last year. He would like for me to get a signed document from you stating that
you do not have any objections to the following:

“Visits to the well site will be reduced by the use of remote monitoring (i.c. SCADA) and
the use of multi-function contractors. EnCana and its contractors will maximize the use
of state-of-the-art drilling technology when available to minimize disturbance. Post-
development well site visitations will be conducted between the hours 0f 9:00 a.m. and
4:00 p.m. during December 1 and April 15 in mule deer critical winter range. On the
occasion that well conditions are not stabilized, EnCana will be allowed to work any
hours during the day or year, as necessary 1o stabilize the well. This BMP excludes Muid
movement in order to protect the environment and workovers required for maintenance of
the well. Hours for well site visits will not be restricted outside the mule deer critical
winter range period of the December 1 to April 15.7

Please do not hesitate to call me with any questions. Phone 970-285-2677.

Sincerely,

PR S iy
‘Joc Haney
Consulting Landman

[ Ben 5. Nichols ACKNOWLEDGE THIS /7. Day of February, 2010, that |
have no objections to the above written statement.

'Be.n. L. I\';ichol.s




